



Tumwater High School Alumni Association






Meeting Minutes




 November 7, 2017, 6:30 PM, THS Library

1.    Board Attendees:  Jim Ishihara (’64) President; Bill Curtis (’62) Vice-President; Janet Ishihara (’65) Secretary; Louisa (Ward) Shimamoto (’75) Activities Chair; Rock Boardman (’64) Communications Chair; Dan Parsons (’65) Scholarship Chair; Kathy Campbell (’87) Website Chair; Kevin Campbell (’87) Golf Tournament Chair; Judi (Weaver) Hambrick (’66) History Chair. 


a.  Guest Attendees:  Edna Granacki-Burcham (‘64), Vonda Marcum (‘70), and Ruth Ishihara (‘70).

2.    Meeting was called to order by Jim at 6:30 PM.

3.    Secretary:  Dispense with reading of last meeting minutes, m/s/p.

4.    Treasurer’s report via email by Pam.


OPERATING ACCOUNT


10/1/17
Beginning Balance


$  7,987.56





Total deposits


$     369.00





Total expenses


$    - 74.70


10/31/17
Ending Balance


$  8,281.86


SAVINGS ACCOUNT


10/1/17
Savings (beginning balance)

$12,080.98





Total deposits/interests
$     300.68


10/31/17
Ending Balance


$12,381.66

5.    Membership Chair:  Report via email by Melissa; 2-Century, 15-general, 3-Joe Kearney, 0- patron, 4-recent students.  Meanwhile, there are 39 others on the list that have paid dues in the past but are not current.

6.    Activities Chair:  


a.  Came out on the plus side for HC BBQ.  Raffle was a big hit and Edna did an excellent job in decorating the cans for the tickets.  Discussed relocating the HC BBQ and raffle along side the walkway to the stadium, naming the event a tailgate bbq.  Possibly having brats and sauerkraut next year.  Also, discussed having the history wall in one of the classrooms under the stadium.


b.  Golf tournament first weekend in June, unconfirmed..


c.  July 4th, hope to feature band and leader.

7.    Communications Chair:  Newsletter is a work in progress.  Rock hopes to have the newsletter ready by March 1st.  Jim to write “Message from the Board”.  Jim to contact Jeff Broome for article “Message from the Principal”.  Board members need to update their bio’s if they want it updated.

8.    Scholarship Chair:  Another evaluator would be helpful for the selection committee.

9.    Website Chair:  When golf date is confirmed, ads can go out.

10.  Golf Tournament Chair:  Need a commitment date for the golf tournament. 

11.  History Chair:  History boards are in the designated room.  Judi is collecting news clippings for updating and future boards.

12.  New Business:


a.  Calendar of events for 2018: golf tournament in June, unconfirmed; July 4th parade; HC in October.


b.  No changes to by-law.


c.  Discussed having an all class reunion in a rented space with no-host bar, possibly in April or May.  Louisa to check potential venues.  Jim to contact River’s Edge.

13.  Next meeting is the Annual General Membership Meeting Tuesday, February 6, 2018 at 6:30 PM at THS Career Center or Library.

14.  Meeting adjourned at 8:30PM, m/s/p. 



.  


